PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Thursday, February 5, 2009
Mayflower Room, Town Hall

The Selectmen held a meeting on Thursday, February 5, 2009 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street.

Present: 

Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman
David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman

Kenneth A. Tavares

Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr.
Mark Sylvia, Town Manager

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager
Call to Order

Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Town Manager’s Report

Town Manager Mark Sylvia delivered his last report as Plymouth’s Town Manager, as he begins his new position with the Commonwealth of Massachusetts on Tuesday, February 10, 2009.   He took the opportunity to thank the Selectmen, Town staff, and residents of Plymouth for the opportunity to serve them and help move the community forward. 

Resignation of DPW Director – Mr. Sylvia noted that Roger Hammond has submitted his letter of resignation as Plymouth’s Director of Public Works.  Mr. Sylvia expressed his gratitude to Mr. Hammond for his service and accomplishments, and he wished him well in all future endeavors.

Licenses
One Day Wine & Malt

· Our House Services, 40 Russell Street, Linda Ducrot, requested four (4) One Day Wine & Malt Licenses for wine tasting dinners to be held from 6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. on the following dates: February 6, 7, 13, and 14, 2009.  Liquor liability is in place.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved four (4) One Day Wine & Malt Licenses (as outlined above) for Our House Services / Linda Ducrot.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

· Café Olio, 3 Village Green North, Suite 312, Stephen Conti, requested four (4) One Day Wine & Malt Licenses for private dinner parties to be held from 5:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. on the following dates: February 6, 13, 20, and 27, 2009.  Liquor liability is in place.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved four (4) One Day Wine & Malt Licenses (as outlined above) for Café Olio / Stephen Conti.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

One Day All Alcohol License

· Sociable Singles of Mattapoisett, Colette Sylvia, requested a One Day All Alcohol License for a social event to take place at the Pine Hills Golf Club function room on February 7, 2009 from 8:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m.  This is a non profit organization and liquor liability is in place.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved a One Day All Alcohol License (as outlined above) for Sociable Singles of Mattapoisett / Colette Sylvia.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

Vehicle For Hire Operator (New)

· Seabreeze Transportation requested a new Vehicle for Hire Operator License for the driver listed below.   Background check and driving record show no basis for denial.
· Jason Sheets 
20 Davis Street, Plymouth

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved a Vehicle for Hire Operator License (for driver Jason Sheets) for Seabreeze Transportation.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.
Vehicle for Hire (New)

· TLC Quality Transportation, 42 Dublin Drive, applied for one Vehicle for Hire (Vehicle) Permit – Livery: 2002 Ford Bus (10 Passenger).  The vehicle has been inspected by our Inspectional Services Department.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved a Vehicle for Hire (Vehicle) Permit – Livery (2002 Ford Bus – 10 Passenger) for TLC Quality Transportation.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

Request for Temporary Closure

· Cabbyshack Inc. d/b/a Cabbyshack, 30 Town Wharf Road requested permission to be temporarily closed from February 2, 2009 through March 5, 2009 for minor repairs and maintenance.  They will reopen on March 6th, 2009.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved a Temporary Closure for Cabbyshack Inc. d/b/a Cabbyshack, from February 2, 2009 through March 5, 2009.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

Administrative Notes

Meeting Minutes – On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved the minutes of the October 21, 2008 Selectmen’s Meeting.

Notice of Intent / Ellisville Road – The Board granted permission to the following applicants to file a Notice of Intent with the Conservation Commission regarding a proposal to install erosion-prevention that spans onto a portion of Town-owned property:


Anne R. Rascoe Trust
79 Ellisville Road


Lois Krasilovsky

75 Ellisville Road


Mary O’Donnell

71 Ellisville Road


Walter E. Shaw

69 Ellisville Road

[Please note: The proposed plan proposes activity on a portion of Town-owned property, and the Conservation Commission will not review the Notice of Intent until all property owners within the project’s parameters have given their permission to file.   The application will be subject to further review and subsequent permission/denial from both the Conservation Commission and the Board of Selectmen and/or Town Manager to conduct the proposed work – this is not an approval of the project.  Approval of this administrative note simply gives the applicant permission to file the Notice of Intent.] 

Notice of Intent / Sanderson Drive – The Board granted permission to Neil and Geraldine Fossil of 75 Sanderson Drive to file a Notice of Intent with the Conservation Commission regarding a proposal to install erosion-prevention that spans onto a portion of Town-owned property.  [Please note the explanation of the Notice of Intent process above.]
Committee Appointment – The Board appointed Richard J. Quintal, Jr. to the Plymouth Growth & Development Corporation as the Plymouth Regional Economic Foundation’s designee, effective February 6, 2009 through December 3, 2011.   

Adjournment of Meeting

On a motion by Selectman Tavares, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board voted to adjourn its meeting at approximately 5:15 p.m.

Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen
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